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Dear Vicars and Young Members of our Church at the University of Swansea,

I hope this message finds you all in good health and high spirits. It brings me great joy to
inform you that I will be visiting the University of Swansea campus on Tuesday, 17 October
2023. This visit is a significant step in my ministry within our Diocese, as I aim to personally
connect with our university students.

The chaplains of the University will be working alongside us, ensuring that we have a room
reserved for our gathering. The meeting is scheduled to commence around 6 pm. While the
exact venue and time will be confirmed later, I kindly request that you mark this date on your
calendars and stay tuned for further updates.

Your presence and participation are invaluable to us, and I am eager to meet each one of you
and hear about your experiences and aspirations. To assist us in making necessary
arrangements, please be so kind as to send your RSVP to Fr. Varghese Mathew at 07883037761
or to diocesansecretary@indianorthodoxuk.org.

As we embark on this journey of spiritual connection and fellowship, let us remember the
words of Philippians 4:13: "I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me." May this
verse inspire us to approach our meeting with open hearts and the knowledge that, through
Christ, we can achieve great things together.

Looking forward to our gathering with anticipation and warmth.

In His service,


